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HONITON TOWN COUNCIL
Finance Committee
AGENDA
Minutes of the meeting of the Finance Committee held 30th July 2013 at Honiton Town Council

Members Present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr John Taylor



Cllr Les Bayliss (Chairman)
Cllr Vernon Whitlock



Cllr Peter Corke

Cllr Vera Howard

In Attendance

Mrs Chetna Jones

Town Clerk/RFO
Cllr Roy Coombs
13/29
Election of a Vice-Chairman
Cllr Taylor proposed that although he had initially asked that this be postponed that Cllr Zarczyinski be elected as vice chairman. This was agreed by all the members. THIS MOTION WAS CARRIED.
13/30
Apologies for Absence

Cllr David Foster (A/L), Cllr Peter Halse (P), Cllr John Zarczynski (P), Cllr Sharon Pavey (although not a member of this committee)
13/31
Declarations of Interest

Cllr Whitlock – Director of Honiton Community Complex
Cllr Bayliss – Director of Honiton Street Market
13/32
To agree cheque lists and to recommend approval to the Town Council

a)
April for £154,618.20

b)
May for £76330.97

c)
June for £161902.28

The RFO had circulated a list of cheques for April, May and June. The RFO clarified or confirmed various queries regarding the Gas bill, Foot Anstey, new bench, funds spent so far for Parishes Together.
It was agreed to recommend the lists to the Town Council for approval.

13/33
To discuss and recommend approval to the Town Council Income and Expenditure for the first quarter to 30 June 2013
The RFO confirmed that DCC were completing the work on footpath 7 and that the Town Council had received £3000 from locality funds.
Cllr Bayliss explained to the members of this committee that this new style report was produced directly through Sage and that there were many other more in depth reports available. The committee agreed that there was no need to duplicate the figures into an Excel spread sheet as in the past, but would like guidance notes to accompany the new style report.

13/34
To review Town Council investments and loans
The RFO provided a report reflecting the status of all investments. As construction has started for the Beehive the funds cannot now be re-invested for any longer than 6 weeks if at all. Cllr Taylor suggested that it would be prudent to ensure that the general reserves are not re-invested for the short term in case the funds are required especially whilst waiting for a 

VAT reclaim on the construction costs.
13/35 To review insurance cover and asset register from 1 July 2013 (policy attached) and agree payment
Items currently insured were reviewed including the addition of the film making equipment. The premium was £4791.86 for the year.

13/36 To receive a request from Honiton Primary School for Honiton Town Council to sponsor an ipad (information pack available in the Town Council office).
It was agreed that this request did not meet the Town Council’s existing policy on grant applications and was considered outside of the time period and it would be unfair to other local organisations.

13/37 To review the renewal of the advertising posters at Honiton railway station.
It was agreed that if Thelma Hulbert Gallery, TIC and All Hallows Museum were willing to contribute then it may be worth considering having another poster. However it was felt that it was more prudent to advertise at Cranbrook rather than Honiton Station.
13/38
To receive revised recommendations from SLCC and NALC on the salary of local council clerks and to agree the increase for approval by Town Council
It was agreed to accept the pay increase of 1% as per the previously agreed budget.

13/20
Close of Meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.45pm.

Signed Chair

12th August 2013

